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VILLAGE CENTRE SCHEME 
The Construction Phase
Progress so far
· As reported last month, construction has started.
· Along with many of you, I have met/seen the build teams in fields around the village, on a few occasions. 
· Work has centred on Directional Drilling – going under obstacles over short distances. Hedges, roads etc
		                       Ploughing – slicing the ground open and placing the fibre 750-900mm below. 
· Progress was hampered early on by a lot of underground rock.
· The Wessex build team warned us that this could well be the case. They were right. 
· The pace has now picked up and fibre has been laid across a considerable distance:
		From Ansty Farm shop along south side of A30 to Sans Lane
		Along east side of Sans lane, across to Dengrove where the Wessex DSA cabinet is positioned
		Through fields to the East of New/Lower Rd 
		Up to meet the existing fibre network around Pile Oak Cottage
		And now working through the fields between St Barts St, Pigtrough Lane and Lower/New Road.  

The coming weeks
· Ploughing and Directional Drilling will continue. Coils of fibre may be left in/near properties for connection. 
· We will also see the Splicing Team who will connect the fibre coils into chambers outside our properties. 
· Later, the Garden Connections Team will contact owners to fix a date to connect the property to the live network.

· The build is being managed by Project Manager Tony Najdoski, build foreman is Marc Ricketts.

Network routing challenges 
· The routing challenge near the St Bartholomew’s Street/Pigtrough Lane junction has been resolved.
· A neighbour opposite the property in question has kindly agreed to allow Wessex to drill under their garden. Thank you so much!

THE SOUTHERN SCHEME 
· You will remember the Village Centre scheme does not cover 89 DSA parish properties. 
	IE  Milkwell, Brook Waters, Top of Sans Lane, Whitsans Cross, Overway and West End
· If we can obtain registrations for 50/60% of 89, Wessex will consider building the network to provide FTTP. 
· Alistair S, Simon B and I met and a campaign to obtain those registrations got underway in early August.
· We created our own spreadsheet of the properties and divided them up between us. 
· To help us, we each have a map of the area, Wessex glossy flyers and paper slips asking owners to register.
· Alistair and Simon have been superb and covered an incredible 66 properties between them, already. Thank you 
· I have been slow off the mark but will complete the remaining properties this coming week.
· The response has been positive with the majority of people committing enthusiastically to register. 
· I have spoken with Wessex and their Sales Team have already received c.25 registrations.
· We think we are on our way to a successful campaign.

WESSEX COMMUNITY SUPPORT
· We are delighted to report that following a suggestion made by Simon and Alistair, Wessex Internet have made a donation of £500 to the village fete.
	Thank you Wessex Internet
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